Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ

New Zealand is a great place to raise a family. My own children have been blessed in many ways by the benefits of growing up in a country of opportunity, and in a community that has supported them with Christian love and care.

I have read with sadness and concern reports on those who experience another side of life in New Zealand. The violence experienced by children, often at the hands of those on whom they depend, is a reality deeply unsettling to me, and I am sure to you as well. Perhaps the most important indicator of a society’s well being is the way its most vulnerable are cared for. Yet hardly a week goes by when we do not read of a child suffering as a result of domestic violence. 

Through the Council of Assembly, we have committed to a five-year programme with Presbyterian Support to do something positive to address this situation. PresCare is the name we have given this initiative. During the 40 days of Lent leading-up to Easter we are asking all our churches to raise-up our concern for children and families in our prayers, worship and in personal reflection. We are also asking our members to consider providing financial support for the work of Support’s Family Works as they seek to address in practical ways the issue of violence towards children.

Soon we will send you PresCare meditations. You will also receive a DVD from Support providing congregations with an opportunity to see the new ad campaign promoting the work of Family Works. There will also be giving envelopes inviting people to help in a practical way with this critical work. Alongside these there will be worship resources for congregations and children. Download these from the Church website (web link address), they provide a prayer and other material for each Sunday of Lent.

I urge you to make Lent a time when we unite our Church in prayer and worship as we reflect on these challenges and relate them to Jesus’ message, and the stories of Good Friday and Easter so central to our life and discipleship as Christians. 

The prayers, worship and generosity of our churches, combined with the expertise and commitment of Presbyterian Support’s Family Works, have the potential to become a powerful force for change and transformation in our society, and place a focus on the people for whom Jesus had a special concern – the weakest and most vulnerable. 

Again, let me encourage you to engage with the PresCare initiative in whatever way is most appropriate for your congregation.

Yours in Christ’s Service

Peter Cheyne

